CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

24TH JUNE, 2002.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, J. Spink and A. Westwood

B. Taylor also attended for the first item

· Swinton Hall Road Highways Depot – future utilisation

· Councillor Antrobus indicated that until a clearer indication was available as to what revenue savings could be achieved as a result of the proposals and the outturn budget was known it was not possible to give due consideration to the proposal.

· It was however suggested that Development Services proceed with the planning application in order to be able to implement at the earliest opportunity should the funding be available.

· Alan Westwood reported that Maura Brooks had been invited to Downing Street to meet the Prime Minister on 1st July – when she should not understate the up front investment required on e-government etc.

· Previous Meeting:-

· Civil Partnerships – details to be published on the web site, all Scrutiny Chairmen to receive details and to be asked if they wish to submit the information to their respective Committees.

· SIGOMA – UNISON wishing to become involved in the lobbying of Government for fairer funding – involve Community Committees as well – Alan Westwood to pursue 

· Councillor Antrobus would like details of the number of “hits” on the web site on the SIGOMA issue

· Law and Admin Monthly Update – defer to next week

· Provisional Outturn 2001/02 – Corporate Services – indicates an underspend of £78k

· Revenue Budget Monitoring 2002/03 – Corporate Services:-

· Underspend on salaries

· Some savings still to be achieved

· Recently re-scheduled £12.25m of debt resulting in a gross discount of £600k

· Separate meeting required on the Schools Broadband issue

· 2003/04 Capital Investment Strategy – bid document, consultation to take place at same time as revenue budget consultation – document to be submitted to Cabinet Briefing on 9th July.

· Revenue Budget 2001/02: Provisional Outturn:-

· £400k underspend on Directorates

· report required on DSO spend/surpluses

· details of % underspend required for Budget Committee

· briefing note required for Councillor Antorbus for when the report goes to Budget Committee

· looking into the Education SLA on pay roll which indicates an adverse figure of £165k

· possible press release “Council on target – good financial management”

· Provisional Capital Outturn 2001/02:-

· Report format to be amended – section 3 delete Surplus/(Shortfall) add Approved Scheme and Resources yet to be achieved

· Noted that an extra £400k had become available

· Report back next week on what items can go ahead

· Report to be submitted to July Council

· Finance Monthly Update defer to next week

· AGREED that the City Council stand as guarantor for the ICVA to join the Greater Manchester Pension Fund in respect of two Council employees seconded to them

· Councillor Antrobus reported that in the recent announcement of funding for e-government partnerships, Salford Advance had not been selected

· S.L.A.’s – Alan Westwood reported that he was still trying to agree service requirements with Directorates but that the SLA’s were broadly in line

